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November 17, 2020 
 
 
Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 South Victoria Avenue  
Ventura, CA 93009 
 
 
Dear Fellow Board members, 
 
While I am still on the Board until December 6th, I cannot attend the meeting today due 
to training for the new Assemblymembers elect. 
 
I want you to know that I support this request to develop a legislative solution to the 
Alameda decision issues that have been raised recently.  I am sure this item has your 
support and I look forward to working with Assemblymember Irwin on this request. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 

 

Steve Bennett 
Supervisor, First District  
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